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“My family broke the cycle.”
-Sienna

“My family broke the cycle.”
-Eli

“I broke the cycle.”
-Karime   

“I broke the cycle.”
-Todd
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12 Children Received:
To my friends in the Families First community,

Although I did not know it at the time, I was first exposed to civic engagement when I was about 8 years old.  My 
mom would drive me, almost on a weekly basis, to a home that kids my age lived in.   My memory of the home was 
that it was pretty and happy, and had an awesome playground.  I do not remember at first asking her why we went 
there; it was just something we did as a family.

As the years went by, I continued to visit the house with my mom.  I helped fix up things like the sand box, and I 
grew to understand that the kids who lived there were there because their parents needed some help learning how to 
be better parents to their children, and that the children were there because they needed love, support, consistency, 
and guidance that they may not have gotten from their parents.   I learned that it was Families First.

As I became more aware of Families First and what those parents and children were facing, I developed an ache 
for the tragedy and joy of civic engagement.  The tragedy of lives, especially children’s lives who are at the mercy of 
strangers to help them, is almost too much to bear at times, but the joy of helping to better those lives is a joy that 
nothing else in life can replicate.  In 2005, I joined the Governing Board of Families First and now I have the honor of 
writing to you on behalf of the organization as Board President.  

Families First is important in our community.  It is long-standing, special, and fills an important space for care and 
direction to parents and children at a time when they have nowhere else to turn.  It affects generations, families, and 
lives.  In the past five years, twelve Families First children were adopted into their forever homes, four were returned 
to their families, and over 20,000 parents received our help and support to be better parents to their kids through 
Families First’s classes and programming.  Those are real lives that we have changed.   From Families First, kids have 
learned how to trust and be loved, and parents have learned how to be the best parents they can be.  

Of course, none of it could happen without your heartfelt efforts and commitment to Families First.  As I think 
about Families First, it strikes me that, just as the organization has a long-term impact on the people it serves, our 
organization is unique in that it inspires long-standing commitment and support from people and families like you and 
yours.  There are few organizations that have so many supporters who have given so many years and even generations 
to its mission of breaking the cycle of child abuse.

I want our community to know this and what all of us have accomplished.  I want others to support and share in 
our vision.  I want this next year to be the year of visibility for Families First.  I ask all of you to join me in focusing 
harder than ever on giving Families First the voice, visibility, and notoriety in our community that matches the impact 
Families First has on the community.  We do not want Families First to be a well-kept secret; we want to be LOUD, 
because we are the voices of the children, and the louder we are, the more joy we will bring into the little lives that 
are depending on us.  

My warmest thanks to you for your continued support and here’s to a great, loud, and joyful year!

Katie DeBord
Governing Board President

Our residential Children’s Treatment Center is a 
home-like environment that offers safety, healing 
and hope to young children who have been removed 
from their homes due to extreme child abuse and 
neglect.  We are the only Colorado agency that 
accepts children under the age of five and offer one 
of the few placement options for severely abused 
children who are unsuccessful in foster placement 
or who are experiencing disrupted adoptions. We 
provide therapeutic care for a maximum of ten 
children at a time as well as the necessary pre-
placement assessments, therapy and aftercare 
services to their families to ensure their success 
upon discharge when they are placed with their 
new families.

Families First   •   2163 S Yosemite Street, Denver, CO 80231   •   303-745-0327   •   www.FamiliesFirstColorado.org

TreatmentRESIDENTIAL

the615 
HOURS

OF THERAPY

153 
HOURS

OF GROUP 
THERAPY

Break the Cycle                                 Br
eak

 th

e 
Cy
cl
e 
 B
re
ak
 t
he
 C
yc
le

  B
rea

k the 
Cycle

Breaking the Cycle for abused children

FOUR
KIDS MOVED
TO ADOPTIVE

HOMES

“I don’t think in my case I would have ever been able to end my own cycle of abuse.”  
-Briana, a former resident  

To hear more of Briana and her sister Chrissy’s story, 
visit:  www.familiesfirstcolorado.org/video.html

“We would like to thank the women who so generously shared their stories in our “Break the Cycle” video.  It was 
an honor to work with each of you and we are grateful to know that Families First played such an important role 
in your life.  Your stories have not only inspired us, but have changed our lives forever.  Thank you for allowing us 

to be a part of your journey and for sharing it with the world.”  ~ Rachel and the Staff at Families First

2,314
DAYS

OF TREATMENT
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1,877 PARENTS
A N D  P R O F E S S I O N A L S

CONTACTED
1-800-CHILDREN

family English and SpanishSupport Services

3,163
 

PARENTS CONTACTED

1-800-CHILDREN
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Breaking the Cycle for kids & families

“Families First provided me with a real life example of how to 
accomplish my gaols and my dreams.” -Chandra, a Parent
To hear more of Chandra’s story, visit: 
www.familiesfirstcolorado.org/video.html

“I was able to come here 
[Families First] and cry 
out...it really made a huge 

difference in my life.” 
-Chandra, a Parent

To hear more of Chandra’s story, visit: 
www.familiesfirstcolorado.org/video.html

462
PARENTS

ATTENDED
CLASSES

41
PARENTING

CLASSES
OFFERED

236
PARENTS

ATTENDED
SEMINARS

20
CIRCLE OF 
PARENTS®

GROUPS

275
PARENTS

ATTENDED
GROUPS

1,504 

CHILDREN BENEFITED 
FROM SERVICES 

PROVIDED TO 
PARENTS

Children are not born with an instruction manual and we’ve seen that many parents 
make good choices when given good information.  Our parenting classes, seminars and 
conferences teach effective communication and disciplinary skills for parenting children 
from birth to adulthood.

We know that when groups of parents come together 
and share frustrations and experiences, they don’t feel 
alone in their struggles.  Circle of Parents® is a national  
network of parent-led, self-help groups where parents 
can address the challenges of parenting.

While their parents attend our groups and classes, 
children attend our Children’s Groups.  We offer a 
structured children’s program which provides fun 
activities and creative projects for the children.  Our 
trained staff and experienced volunteers provide 
children with an opportunity to learn appropriate 
skills for socializing and self control.

Parents often need a listening ear to provide support, 
encouragement and resources when life is challenging.  
Our Family Support Line is the place Colorado parents 
can receive non-judgmental, supportive information 
and compassion to help them make good choices for 
their children and their families.



FRIENDS for Families First
Friends for Families First is a special group of volunteers and supporters who embrace the vision 
of creating a community that nurtures children and strengthens families.  Members help the 
Governing Board and staff accomplish our mission by recruiting volunteers, raising funds and 
promoting awareness in the community.

This year, Friends for Families First:

•	recruited 242 members
•	raised $196,000 through special events
•	contributed over 1,516 hours of volunteer time
•	provided birthday dinner, cake, gifts and monthly homemade cookies for the 12 children 

living at the Children’s Treatment Center
•	decorated the inside of the Children’s Treatment Center and Family Center for the holidays

FRIENDS FOR FAMILIES FIRST BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2013-2014
Executive Committee

President			   Melissa Jacob	

VP Administration 		  Heather Garbers     	

VP Education/Programs 	 Shelly Goss

Secretary			   Kelly Duman

Treasurer			   Raeann Belknapp

Past Presidents			   Raeann Belknapp and

				    Kristin Stonebarger	

Director of Volunteers		  Rachel Merkel
& Special Events

General Board

Jamie Abyeta

Raeann Belknapp	

Carol Brewka	

Sue Burns

Jane Diamond

Martha Donovan 

Janelle Endres

Shelly Goss

Anita Isernhagen

Debby Konieczny

Pam Lambrecht

Phyllis Madden

Janice Oliver

Heidi Plummer

Yolanda Rainold

Denise Shore

 Sharon Stuart

Toni Tucker
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Breaking the Cycle in our
community

STEPPIN’ OUT
MIDNIGHT IN PARIS

$122,000
Chairs:  

Janelle Endres and 
Yolanda Rainold

DRIVE FOR 
COMMUNITY $CHANGE$

$41,000
Chairs:  Anita Isernhagen, 

Pam Lambrecht, 
Denise Shore

FORE FAMILIES FIRST 
GOLF TOURNAMENT

$33,000
Chairs:  

Jamie Abeyta and 
Sue Burns

LA VILLE LUMIÈRE SPONSOR
PBJ Reece Family

EIFFEL TOWER SPONSOR
Jeff Baldwin and Debra Perry

ARCH DE TRIOMPHE SPONSORS
Amy Davis

MDC Richmond American Homes 
Foundation

The Pippin Family

LOUVRE SPONSORS
Bryan Cave LLP

The Crazy Merchant
Martha and Larry Donovan

Janelle and Bill Endres
First American State Bank

Shelly and Dean Goss
Melissa and Jordan Jacob

The JBR Group/Merrill Lynch
Yolanda and Emile Rainold

PRESENTING SPONSOR
The Crazy Merchant, Inc.

GRAND CHAMPION SPONSOR
The Perry/Baldwin Family

PURPLE RIBBON SPONSOR
The Pippin Family

BLUE RIBBON SPONSORS
Edie & Mort Marks Family 

& PBJ Reece Family

RED RIBBON SPONSORS
MacDonald Hardwoods

Linx

PIGS ON PEDESTALS SPONSORS
Aaron Bell International

Sue Burns /Howard Huffmaster Family
Gateway Services Group/Martha 

and Scott Jentz
Great Northern Tavern
Melissa & Jordan Jacob

Newberry Brother’s 
Greenhouse & Florist

Shanahan’s
The South Restaurant 

DOUBLE EAGLE SPONSOR
PBJ Reece Family

		
EAGLE SPONSORS

Natural Grocers by Vitamin Cottage

BIRDIE SPONSORS
Sue Burns, Howard Huffmaster and 

Jamie Abeyta

PAR SPONSORS
Sally & Gary Newcomb

Ringsby Realty

HOLE SPONSORS
The Autrey Foundation

Beau Visage
Diversified Radiology

Larry and Martha Donovan
Jodie and Gene Hohensee

Michael and Kaye Hurtt
IncentaHealth

Re/Max Leaders
Christina and Trenton Staley

Tony’s Meats
Every year, the membership of FRIENDS for Families First selects two 
individuals who have gone above and beyond over the past year.  We 
are excited to announce the recipients of this year's awards:  Heather 
Garbers (left) and Janelle Endres (right)! Heather received our first 
ever “Most Active New Member Award” and Janelle received the 
“President’s Award.”  Congratulations ladies, and thank you for your 
hard work and commitment to Families First.



Donors October 1, 2013 - September 30, 2014

Les Familles Donors ($500+)
Floyd Abeyta
Charles and Kelly Anderson
Jeffrey Baldwin and Debra Perry
Jennifer Baldwin
Michael Behar and Ashley Kissinger
Robert and Raeann Belknapp
Stuart and Kathleen Bennett
Edward and Jean Bolle
Jack and Lois Bradbury
Mike and Alecia Brown
Spencer and Luly Brown
Eric and Heidi Budreau
Michael and Eliana Burke
Sue Burns
David and Nicole Cecil
Dennis Chalus
Jennifer Chang
Vanessa Coats
Kathy Colleran
Cathrin Crampton*
Frank and Judy DeBord
Larry* and Martha Donovan
Stephen Driftmier
J. William and Joy Dysart
Bruce Erickson
William and Janelle Endres
Robert and Tracy Fakhry
Jack and Adrienne Ruston 
  Fitzgibbons
Jay and Janine Freeman
Trevor and Heather Garbers
Dean and Shelly Goss
Margaret Hainey
Mark and Jo Ann Hamling
Kenneth and Elizabeth Haughey
Tom and Sheri Hauk
Eugene and Jodie* Hohensee
Graham and Catherine Hollis

Elizabeth Hotz
Jim Houchens
Erik and Anita Isernhagen
Jordan and Melissa* Jacob
Scott and Martha* Jentz
Ann King-White
Rick and Lucy Kissinger
Steve Larson
Richard and Diana Love
Bill and Deb MacMillan
Mort and Edie Marks
Paula Meadows
Ronnie Mitzner
Tom and Shelley Montgomery
Robert and Katharine Multer
Monty and Kaye Music
Warren and Pam Neufeld
Gary and Sally* Newcomb
Judy Lee Paez
Paul Parunga
Robb Pickard
Toby Pippin* and Marty Tingelhoff
Ty and Inger Pippin
Jim and Kathleen Potter
Emile and Yolanda Rainold
Tim and Ronnie Ray
Gary and Barbara* Reece
Alec and Riley Rhodes
Tom and Margaret Roberts
Rich and Kristie Russell
Karen Schmidt
Scott and Denise Shore
Robert and Callie Shown
Scot Smith and Susan Blake-Smith
Trenton and Christina Staley
Pete and Laura Terpening
Michael and Pegi Touff
Michelle Tucker

Tom and Sally Tulk
David and Glory* Weisberg
Randall and Kori White
Bill and Kathy Wissing
Andrew and Michelle Yockey

Grants - Foundations
A.V. Hunter Trust
AmazonSmile Foundation
The Anschutz Foundation
The Autrey Foundation
The Benevity Community Impact Fund
The Capital Group Companies 
Charitable Foundation
Colorado Rockies Charity Fund
Community First Foundation
The Courtenay C. and Lucy Patten
  Davis Foundation
Credit Union of Colorado Foundation
The Denver Foundation
The GE Foundation
Helen K. and Arthur E. Johnson
  Foundation
Henry R. Schwier Charitable Fund
Local Independent Charities of
  America
The Moskowitz Family Foundation
Nathan B & Florence R Burt 
  Foundation Inc
R.A. Bloch Cancer Foundation
Rockefeller Philanthropy Advisors
Rocky Mountain Active Children’s
  Foundation
Sprout Foundation
Temple Hoyne Buell Foundation
The Way Trust
Wells Fargo Foundation
Wilmac Foundation

Corporate Donors
Accelerated Services LLC
Air Sprayers Inc
American Express
Avalon Appraisals LLC
Bank of America - Merrill Lynch
Beacon Communications LLC
Bellco
Blackrock Financial Management Inc
Bryan Cave LLP
The Cherry Creek Meadows Broker Ltd
Concerts for Kids
CTL Thompson
Diversified Radiology of Colorado PC
Edifice Builders Inc
Excel Personnel Inc
First American State Bank
First Option Mortgage LLC
Halliburton Giving Choices Match
Halliburton Public Affairs Support
  Services
Halocard
HDR Homes LLC
Hightower & Associates
The Import Warehouse/The Import
  Mechanics
Insperity Services LP
Janus Capital-Financial Reporting
  Department
Johnson & Johnson Matching Gifts
  Program
Latitude Sports Marketing/WOW
  Events Denver
Linx
MacDonald Hardwoods
MKD Real Estate Inc
PayTech
Process Technology Solutions Inc
Raven Rocks Jewelry & Design

RE/MAX Leaders
Realty Plus Mortgage
Ringsby Realty
Swingle Lawn, Tree & Landscape
  Care
Tagawa Gardens
The Crazy Merchant Inc
Vision Real Estate
Vitamin Cottage Natural Food
  Markets Inc
Wells Fargo Community Support
  Campaign
WJFJ Inc

Individual Donors
Ann Afton
David and Eileen Albert
Tanga Alexander
Frederick and Haranna Alford
Thomas and Nancy Alfrey
Leisha Andersen
Sue Anschutz-Rodgers
Vince and Dorothy Archer
Kittie Arnold*
Penny Autenreith
Sharon Bair
Harry and Brenda Baker
Jim Banman and Judy Coover
Louis and Pamela Bansbach
Glen and Barbara Barnard
Adam Barnes
Maureen Bateman
Larry and Barbara Batt
Fred and Barb Baumann
Virginia Beauregard
Michael and Jacqueline Benitez
Robert and Ann Benson
Beah Benzel

Thomas and Anne Bexley
Jon and Juliann Bibik
Lavonne Bieber
Richard and Judy Billings
Hannah Birge
Molly Blake
Julie Blankenship
Rebekah Blevins
Denise Blodig
John and Sandy Blue
Robert Boardman
Charles and Denise Bouley
Janice Bowen
Charles and Betty Brega
Robert and Carol Brewka
Gary and Linda Brierley
Nancy Brittain
Robert and Janice Brogden
Betsy Brown
Mark Brown
Ronny Brown
Steph Bruno
Stephanie Bryan
Robert and Irene Bryant
Michael Bulloch
Lindsay Bullot
Ingrid Burke
Debbie Burmeister
Ryan and Caren Burns
Russell Buttacavoli
C. Deen Buttorff
Matt Callis
Joellen Camden
Debra Capabianco
Thomas and Ann Carey
Alicia Carlsen
Mike Carter
Carol Casper



Donors October 1, 2013 - September 30, 2014 
Individual Donors
Jennifer Castro
William and Lorraine Cecil
Rob and Joyel Chambers
Thomas and Harriet Chaney
Cindy Chapman
Heather Clark
Dave and Jessica Cline
Steve and Cindy Cohen
Matthew and Joanne Collins
Mary Sue Connelly
Miles and Janice Cortez
Jim and DeeDee Creighton
Patricia Creighton
Terra Croke
Richard and Barbara Crow
Donna Crown
John Cullinan
Teresa Cummins
F.J. “Jerry” and Anne Curran
Jack and Jennifer Czarnecki
Tracey Dailey
Jenifer Davies
Annette Davis
Scott Day and Christin Crampton Day
Susan Day
Laura Dayton
Ralph and Wendy Debell
Gregory and Terri Debin
Katie DeBord*
Debra Debruyne
Bruce and Susan Deffler
Greg Deickman
Cindy Diamond
Jane Diamond
April Digiannantonio
Darryl and Carri Dixon
Harry and Gail Doby
Jonathan and Kristin Donahue

Kevin and Katherine Donahue
Amy Donovan
Michael and Tracy Donovan
Barbara Dorsey
Mary Dorsey
Philip and Corry Doty
Daniel Drost
Marjean Drost
Kelly Duman
Lawrence and Sue Dunn
Heather Eagen
Jeff Eheart
Ashley Eller
Nancy Elletson
Charles and Ginny Ennis
Jane Estes
Nicole Eubanks
Jamie Evans
Honore Everly
Gail Evertsen
Julie Falk
Janet Feterl
Renee Fichtl
Judith Ann Filler
Chad Finnigan
Clare Fitzpatrick
Elizabeth Forbes
Georgette Ford
Sandra Forte
Mary Fowler
Amy Fowler-Funk
Jay and Kim Fox
Russ and Sally Frerichs
Christine Fullerton
Rex and Glenda Gambrell
Katherine Garvey
Steven Geist
Judith Gelt

Connie Genova
Kevin and Lesley Geraci
Rob Gerster and Carey Rich
Linne Gherdovich
John and Kelly Gibson
Larry Gifford
Stephanie Gilbert
Tom and Andrea Gillaspie
Melissa Giordano
Lee and Cyndi Glaser
Sonya Goff
Ashley Golder
Mark and Barbara Goldstein
Peter and Susan Goodwin
Richard and Juli Gordon
Joyce Gottesfeld
Michael and Pat Grace
Debra Gray
Michael and Nancy Gray
Jacqueline Griggs
Sean and Jennifer Grimes
Jennie Lou Grondorf
Barbara Gschwendtner
Shannon Guest
Mark Hadley and Diane Brandon
Donald and Nancy Haldi
Greg and Dana Hall
Marge Hall
Nancy Hall
Tyler and Christina Hank
John and Kelly Happ
Jane Harper
Lois Harrison
Edward and Stephanie Harvey
Sandra Hemming
Michael and Dedre Henderson
Michael and Kiffie Hester
McArthur Hill

Individual Donors
Heather Hine
Steven and Lynn Hinkle
Sarah Hite
Nancy Holmes
Kim Holmson
Judith Holtus
Heather Hoops
Meredith Hotz
Charles and Beverly Howard
Parrish and Rosa Huber
Michael and Frances Huffaker
Nancy Huntsman
Michael Hurtt
Katie Huth
Fred Isernhagen
Mary Louise Jacobson
Jeff and Kellee Jentz
R. Scott Jentz
Bart and Katie Johnson
C. Howard and Dorsey Johnson
Don and Arlene Johnson
Sheryl Jonas
Saeed and Carol Karim
Beverly Karns
Chris and Jayne Keck
Christina Keller
Jim and Jackie Kelley
Doug and Pam Kelsall
Trudy Kennedy
Andrew and Sherry Kenney
Randall and Heidi Keogh
Brent and Anne Kieft
Neil and Alanna Kimmel
James and Kareen Kimsey
James King
Tammy Kinnes
Justin and Shelly Klomp
James Knobbe

Holly Knor
Sally Knudsen
Ildy Koepke*
Erica Konieczny
Dave Korn*
Harald and Carolyn Krause
James Krier
Kathleen Lambert
Bruce and Pamela Lambrecht
Angela Langowski
A. William Larson
Diana Larson
Ronald Larson
Shoshona Le
Mark and Barbara Lea
Carlos Leon and Radhika 
  Acharya-Leon
Dennis and Elizabeth Leonard
Lon Leone
Norman and Mary Lester
Chris and Renee Lewter
Larry and Marilyn Libsack
Mark Lindeman
Michael and Nancy Linsley
Rebecca Lo
Kevin Lofton
Rosalina Lombardi-Diecidue
Martha Long
Carolyn Longmire
Leonard and Cynthia LoSasso
Enkhe Luujii
Mary Macentee
William and Phyllis Madden
Susan Maguire
Rebecca Maloney
Joseph and Amy Maltagliati
Michele Mamet
Cindy Mansker

Jeffrey and Carol Marcus
Nina Margerum-Hinds
Jon and Faith Marquardt
Pasquale and Lisa Marranzino
Judy Marturano
Rodney Maes and Donna Detter
Stacy McCormick
Paula  McIntire
Lisa McKean
Mary McNeely
Barbara Medina
Allen and Dianna Mednick
Marcia Meier
William and Jennifer Mell
Allison Mengarelli
Rachel Merkel
Dave and Coleen Mesenger
Gladys Meyer
Bernie and Patty Michalek
Lucretia Miller
Paul and Olivia Millradt
Paula Mitchell
D. Douglas and Debra Montgomery
James and Kathy Montgomery
Jay Montgomery
Gerald and Barbara Moore
Michele Morris
Anne Myers
Neil White and Dorothy Stone
Betty Lee Nelson
Jeanette Neubauer
Robert and Judi Newman
Kathryn Nibler
Keith Nichols
Margaret Nicholson
David and Norma Nixon
Nancy Northrop
Cindy O’Reilly



Individual Donors
Peter and Gretchen Ordelheide
Terry Overhuls
Nicholas and Valerie Owen
William and Kelle Palka
Dena Parker
Shannon Patterson
John Pattison
Rachel Paull
Lindsey Peckinpaugh
Jack and Susan Pfeiffer
Lynn Phillips
Estelle Phinick
Eric Pils and Mishan Nazeri
David and Vicki Pine
Diana Pine
Cari Pippin
Heidi Plummer
Rusty and Julia Porterfield
Larry and Claudette Potthoff
Val Purser
Sid and Penni Raines
Brian Range
Dan and Tanya Ranney
Michael and Brenda Ratkiewicz
Tatsiana Razzhavaikina 
Jeffrey and Julie Reece
Philip Reed
Paul and Debora Reimers
James and Magdalena Reynolds
Mick and Florine Richardson
Scott and Louise Richardson
Sandy Rickards
Susan Rielly
Thomas and Margaret Roberts
Jason and Hope Rodericks
Thomas and Mary Rogers
Andy and Annette Rothman
Sharon Rouse

Gordon and Susan Roy
Rodney Roybal
Jack and Loretta Rule
Andrea Runyan
Cannon Russell
Daniel Ruybal
Kelly Salamanca
Lynette Sanchez
Tom and Alison Sandler
Rik and Debbie Sargent
Michael and Lyn Schaffer
Kay Schallenkamp
Stacia Schmide-Johnston
Coral Schmidt
Grant Schoniger
Robert and Barbara Schrier
Laura Schroder
Marissa Schubert
Richard and Susan Schulte
Bob and Lori Schuyler
Cathy Schwartz
Dan Scribner
Abbey Secord
Dean and Ilo Shauers
Tom and Jennifer Shermer
Paul Singelstad and Jennifer 
  Richardson
John and Barbara Slocum
Scot Smith and Susan Blake Smith
Steve and Irma* Smith
Darrel and Heidi Somer
Nelson and Maria Soto
Robert and Cindy Speaker
Chris and Shannon Spence
Robert and Janet Spurck
Benjamin Staggs
Suzanne Staples
Richard Stein

William Steitz
Marcia Street
Gayle Strong
Courtnay Swanson
Buzz and Diane Sweat
Nate and Angela Talocco
Ema Tapia
Tracy and Pam Taylor
Barry Teeters
Elizabeth Temple
Nickolas Terry
J. Michele Thevenet
Rodney and Ann Thomas
Sabra Thomas
Lisa Thompson
Susan Thurgood
Terry and Nancy Todd
Maritza Torres
Robyn Tripp
Toni Tucker
Carol Tumaylle
Doug and Alberta Utech
Breanna Valdez
Rodney Valenzuela
Mary Vandersarl
James VanZandt and Pat Trujillo*
Scott and Kathleen Volk
Charles and Karen Von Hortenau
Gregory and Briana Wagner
Tucker amd Sara Wald
Harold and Deloris Wasinger
Nia Wassink
Joe and Rebecca Weaver
Stephen Weisberg
Joni Welling
Teresa Wells
Ron and Karen* White
Elizabeth Wiersma

Donors October 1, 2013 - September 30, 2014

Individual Donors
Robert and Jane Wilson
Dway and Louise Wingert
Elizabeth Winget
William and Ann Winterrowd
Terri Woellner
Caryl Wojcik
Richard and Paula Workman
Debra Wray
Gary and Mary Margaret Wright
Jennifer Wright
Steven and Robin Wurst
Carrie Wymore-Reger
Ray and Bernice Yost
Mike Young
Tim and Jo Ellen Zegers
Valarie Zoetewey

Groups and Organizations
Bryan Cave HRO Community Involvement
Chapter BF P.E.O.
Girl Scout Troop 4327
National Charity League
  Rocky Mountain Chapter
Sky Vista Middle School
Society of St. Clare
St Andrews Lutheran Church 
  Endowment Fund
Timberline Elementary School
USC Alumni Club of Colorado
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Breaking the Cycle for all children

“They [Children’s Group] help me with problems 
and stuff that is going wrong at school.”

 -A boy who attends our Children’s Group

To hear more about our Children’s Group program,  
visit: www.familiesfirstcolorado.org/video.html

*Member of FY14 Board of Directors

In compiling this report, every effort was made to ensure accuracy. If there 
are omissions, misspellings or other errors, please inform us at 303 745-0327.



To see some of our volunteers in action, visit:  www.familiesfirstcolorado.org/video.html

Contributions
17%

Special Events
14%

Grants
14%

Children’s 
Treatment 

Center 
56%

Family 
Support 
Services  

33%

Fundraising
 5%

Administration
                   6%

REVENUE AND SUPPORT
	 Fees for Services 		  $537,032

	 Contributions 			  $171,225

	 Special Events 			  $146,092

	 Grants 				   $135,500

	 Other 				    $17,027

	 Total Revenue 		  $1,006,876

EXPENSES		
	 Program Services
	 Children’s Treatment Center 	$684,978
	 Family Support Services 	 $398,644

	 Support
	 Administration 		  $76,766
	 Fundraising 			   $57,491

	 Total Expenses 		  $1,217,879

NET ASSETS
	 Beginning of Year 		  $2,448,814
	 End of Year 			   $2,237,811

our ProfileFINANCIALof Support ourfamily 
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PROGRAM VOLUNTEERS 

“Families First was the first time I ever felt normal as a child...they 
helped me to know that nothing [I experienced] was my fault.”  

-Chrissy, a former resident  
To hear more of Chrissy and her sister Briana’s story, 

visit:  www.familiesfirstcolorado.org/video.html

Fees for 
Services

53%

COLLABORATIONS

Denver-Metro Area
Adams 12 Five Star Schools
Adams County School District 14
Annunciation Catholic School
Archdiocesan Housing 
Aurora Mental Health
Betty Ford Children’s Program 
Brady Exploration School 
Cherry Creek Schools
Decatur Place
Denver Public Schools
Douglas County Parenting Coalition
Evanston Center for Spiritual
  Wholeness and Healing
First Denver Friends Church
Knights of Columbus
Littleton First Presbyterian Church
Littleton Public Schools 
MINA - International Ministry
  Eagles Nest

Monkey Bizness
National Organization for Fetal
  Alcohol Spectrum Disorders
North Metro Community Services
Regis University
Rocky Mountain Parents as
  Teachers
Savio House
Sheridan School District
St. Gabriel’s Episcopal Church
University of Denver School of
  Professional Psychology
Warren Village
 
Outside of Denver-Metro Area
Sterling Family Resource Center
Weld County Department of
  Human Services – Prevention
  Services Unit

State-wide
The Adoption Exchange
Colorado Association of Family
  and Children’s Agencies
Colorado Children’s Justice Task
  Force
Colorado Practitioners Network
  for Fathers and Families
Colorado Department of Human
  Services, Division of Behavioral
  Health, Special Connections
Colorado Alliance for Drug 
  Endangered Children
County Departments of Human
  Services
Prevent Child Abuse Colorado
Substance Exposed Newborns 
 
National
Circle of Parents®

Norma Alder Kovacs
Sharon Bair
Brenda Baker
Harry Baker
Sarah Blais
Alecia Brown
Fred Buschhoff
Morgan Cali
Caroline Caustrita
Jane Diamond
Tammy Duffy

Aileen Duran
Emma Eagen
Brian Firooz
Melissa Garcia
Cindy Geiger
Shelly Goss
Dora Hernandez
Sarah Hite
Cathy Hollis
Aurora Hunt
Alicia Ingram

Lucy Kissinger
Calla Lawless
Barbara Lewis
Karime Lopez
Judy Marturano
Patty Michalek
Samantha Mitton
Ronnie Mitzner
Carole O’Shea
Mary Palmer
Donna Ralston

George Robinson
Rana Saeed
Brittany Saunders
Jamie Shank
Sonja Singelstad
LaVasha Smith
Diana Soto
Carrie Stolarz
Michael Tiane
Stephanie Williams
JoEllen	Zeggers

Volunteers are an integral part of our organization. They provide direct care to abused and neglected children 
at the Children’s Treatment Center, offer information and referral sources to callers through our Family Support 
Line and Consejos Para Familias, help plan and implement children’s activities for our Children’s Groups, facilitate 
our support groups, teach our education classes and help set the overall direction for our program services.  The 
forty-four volunteers listed below contributed 2,550 volunteer hours this year!
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Families First   •   2163 S Yosemite Street, Denver, CO 80231  •  303-745-0327  •  www.FamiliesFirstColorado.org

Mission Statement
To provide services which strengthen families, empower 
parents, nurture children and end the cycle of child abuse 
and neglect.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Kittie Arnold
Cathrin Crampton
Katie DeBord
Larry Donovan
Jodie Hohensee
Melissa Jacob
Martha Jentz
Ildy Koepke
Dave Korn
Sally Newcomb
Barbara Reece
Toby Pippin
Irma Smith
Pat Trujillo
Glory Weisberg
Karen White

MANAGEMENT TEAM
Ann Afton
Alice Edwards
Diana Larson
Rachel Merkel
Claire Poole
Jennifer Richardson
Adam Robe

PROGRAM STAFF
Teresa Alexander
Kassi Barbee
Sonya Beauman
Kaitlin Bonano
Lauren Burghard
Angela Borkowski
Chantel Butterfield
Samuel Calvin
Kimberly Cancino
Kendra Dobie
Kyle Dresser
Kristi Erickson
Christy Fladen
Amy Fowler-Funk
Allie Garcia
Stacy Hladek
Kacey Hanson
Rosa Huber
Anna Kelley
Megan King
Shana Kronish
Michelle Landry
Kelli Longman
Audrae Lucero
Tina Miles

Lucretia Miller
Nigel Moore
Allison O’Connor
Kristen Over
Megan Sharp
Taylor Solymosy-Poole
Maria Soto
Amanda Trudel
Alyx Vanness

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
Po Higgins
Lauren Roybal

PARENT EDUCATORS/
FACILITATORS
Harry Baker
Fred Buschhoff
Amy Cobb
Christina Dalpiaz
Annette Davis
Melissa Garcia
Norma Johnson
Brent Kieft
Karime Lopez
Carole O’Shea

SPANISH ADVISORY
COUNCIL
Aydé Avila
Laura Aranda
Nora Cocha
Donovan Cordova
Raaki Garcia
Sandra Hatfield
Roxy Hernandez
Pat Trujillo

our Leadership
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Breaking the Cycle for COLORADO


